

SCHH Pickleball Board Meeting Minutes – Oct 14, 2025

Rick called meeting to order at 2:00

Attendance – Rick Wright – President, Sandy Donaldson – Vice President, Doug Findlay – Treasurer, Andy Robinson – Secretary, Members at Large – Kathi Fleming and Bob Greuser. Stan Burzacki not in attendance. Brian Gilroy as guest for part of meeting

Approve September Board Meeting minutes – Bob moved and Kathi seconded. Passed on unanimous voice vote.

Financial report – Doug reported that as of September 30 the club had \$137,734 in the main account which includes \$105,000 in CD's. In addition, the club had \$6,420 in the tournament account for a total of \$144,154. This is a \$3,886 decrease from the prior month end balance and is primarily due to paying \$2,275 to the Low Country League, incurring \$1,248 of expenses related to the senior tournament and paying \$435 for rollers and other court supplies. Revenue for the Low Country League and Senior tournament will be received in coming months.

Membership report – Rick reported we currently have 1,847 members.

OLD BUSINESS

Projects – Rick reported for Stan that work is underway on court painting. They will still have some puddles but large spots were filled. Hopefully they will add a second crew to speed up the process.

Shed – waiting on Hardeeville to approve so we can proceed with final electrical and get moved in.

Shade for courts 3 and 4 – will be ordered when courts on south side are completed.

Annual Meeting Oct 15 – prior to meeting will be opportunity for shirt sale and food drive. Rick to review slides with membership.

Court utilization – Pending a recommendation from Tonja Flanagan and SC board but don't expect for several months.

West Courts – Rick and Stan met with Tonja Flanagan and tennis reps to review status. Currently projected as Q1 2026 release. There are limited gate access points to 12 courts that should be addressed prior to open.

NEW BUSINESS

Lottery Q1 2026 – Nov 19 is lottery draw with registration announcement out Oct 15. Grid is pending.

Logo discussion – Will send top nominated logos out to membership for vote. Logos should be able to be placed on shirts and fit on hats and visors.

CA Board Decision – Board is supposed to come back to club with recommendation for court utilization. Rick doesn't expect until first of the year. Training will also be under discussion at their next board meeting. Kayla Holmes will present differences between club and community language. Training on hold pending board outcome.

Dinner Dance – 165 paid and 161 attended. Thanks to Mary Ellen Wallick for all she did.

Motion to adjourn – Kathi moved and Doug seconded to close. Meeting adjourned at 3:15